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	PRESS RELEASE


Fun rides must be safe
(Prague, March 7, 2019) During 2018, the Czech Trade Inspection Authority carried out inspections focused on the safety of the operation of fun rides. The inspectors carried out 40 inspections. They inspected 90 fun rides, including rope centres. Deficiencies were found in 40 cases. “Inspection results confirm that there are some operational shortcomings in some products, which can be removed by operators very quickly. Nevertheless, it is necessary to continue in the inspections in order to prevent the use of non-compliant devices with a certain degree of danger to which the final consumer could be exposed,” said Lucie Šnajdrová, the Head of the Technical Department of the Czech Trade Inspection Authority. 

At the start of the spring fun fair season, the Czech Trade Inspection Authority published results of inspections focused on the safety of operations of used amusement devices. Inspections were carried out during 2018 when CTIA inspected in total 90 amusement devices at 40 operators, including 2 manufacturers. 
Shortcomings were detected within 40 fun ride types and mostly related to higher entrance platform, insufficient and missing restraints (such as car belts), sharp edges in passenger units, uncovered trampoline springs, and also the required periodic inspection of a rope centre was missing. 

In 40 cases, the Czech Trade Inspection Authority issued a ban on operating 47 items of products (Section 7 (1) (a) of Act No. 64/1986 Coll.). The detected defects were removed during the inspection, with the exception of 2 rope centres operated by an entrepreneur from the Karlovy Vary Region. The entrepreneur closed both centres and ended their operation. In one case, the manufacturer carried out a conformity assessment only after the product was placed on the market and thus violated the Act on Technical Requirements for Products (Section 13 (2) of Act No. 22/1997 Coll., on Technical Requirements for Products). Based on this finding, an on-the-spot fine amounting to CZK 5,000 was imposed on the manufacturer.
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